
Sugar  Bowl  taking  over
operations of Royal Gorge
Sugar Bowl Resort on Oct. 1 signed an agreement to operate
Royal Gorge Cross Country Resort this winter.

The Truckee Donner Land Trust, the Trust for Public Land and
the  Northern  Sierra  Partnership  put  down  a  $500,000  non-
refundable deposit on the property on Oct. 1, and plan to
complete the $11.25 million purchase on Dec. 20.

The previous owners of Royal Gorge defaulted on their loan on
the property, and Royal Gorge was taken over by the lender
last summer.

Royal Gorge is America’s largest cross country ski resort. Its
200 kilometers of trails and approximately 6,000 acres of
terrain stretch from the open expanse of Van Norden Meadows to
the foot of Devil’s Peak. Sugar Bowl has trail leases with
Donner Summit landowners, which will ensure the entire 6,000
acres  of  cross-country  ski  will  be  open  for  skiing  this
winter.

Sugar Bowl Resort and Royal Gorge are already connected by an
“interconnect trail” that allows skiers to ski back and forth
between the Donner Summit resorts, and plans are in the works
to  further  enhance  the  connection  with  two  additional
beginner-friendly routes. Sugar Bowl is offering a season pass
that allows holders to downhill ski at Sugar Bowl and cross
country ski at Royal Gorge.

Sugar Bowl plans to invest $500,000 into Royal Gorge this
season, including upgrades and renovations to Summit Station,
the purchase of two grooming machines, enhanced wayfinding
signs, a new website with comprehensive daily grooming report
and more.
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